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By Harriet Halbig
At the Feb. 21 meeting of the District 38 Board of Edu-
cation, Assistant Superintendent Cheryl Wangeman re-
ported that the student count for the district is expected 
to continue to grow, although at a slower rate than this 
year. A variable in the count is the increased rate of resi-
dential construction in the district, which could bring in 
new families and students. Also, the construction could 
increase the district’s access to cash in lieu of land, a 
provision that allows the district to access funds if a new 
school building is not required.

The cost of health insurance for district employees 
is anticipated to increase by about 6 percent. Wangeman 
recommended that the district absorb the increase rather 
than requiring employees to decrease coverage to main-
tain cost. The impact of the Patient Protection and Af-
fordable Care Act (Obamacare) is unknown. It is certain 
that an employee who works 30 or more hours a week 
must be offered coverage. The state insurance exchange 
is already in place.

Wangeman recommended funding replacement of 
antiquated equipment in the Nutritional Services Depart-
ment. She said that the district acknowledges and appreci-
ates the success of the department in returning funds to 
the district as a result of its careful planning.

handled for El Paso County. Since 1979, the EMS con-
tract for the county has been held by American Medical 
Response (AMR). However, the Colorado Springs Fire 
Department is considering “getting into the ambulance 
business,” said Burns. “It may cause a big shift in how we 
work our EMS transport.”

One of many concerns Burns stated about this pos-
sible change is that it might make the county Emergency 
Services Authority (ESA) “disappear.” ESA is the am-
bulance service regulatory authority in the county. That 
might mean appointing a new county commissioner and 
City Council member, he said, implying the need for 
some kind of oversight. “It could cause a whole cascade 
of things to happen,” Burns said. “The county commis-
sioners are very, very unhappy with what’s going on.”

AMR’s current contract expires in June 2014, and 
after that, the rate structure could become “exorbitantly 
higher” for people outside the city limits, Burns said. 
Alternatively, with multiple bidders, some rates could go 
down due to competition, he said.

 “The last thing I want to do if this really does happen 
that way is get in the ambulance business,” Burns said, 
adding that, “EMS transport is a (revenue) losing busi-
ness.” He wouldn’t speculate about why the city’s Fire 
Department is proposing this change. Assistant Chief 
Scott Ridings said, “They won’t disclose information 
even after being asked by the county commissioners and 
ESA board.”

Campbell mentioned another possible complication 
if AMR kept the county part of the contract but Colorado 
Springs got another EMS provider. “The city (dispatch) 
system is not designed for multiple medical responders. 
It’s only designed for one contract.” 

Burns said he will be watching the situation closely.
Ridings proposed that the board purchase new station 

alert software for Stations 1 and 2 so that calls could be 

dispatched by unit instead of by fire department. Cur-
rently, a crew member needs to “sit up all night listen-
ing to the radio,” which disturbs the work/rest ratio, and 
alerts meant for one station are also sent to the other sta-
tion unnecessarily.

The new system would cost about $15,000. It would 
select the speakers necessary to alert the individuals that 
are being dispatched for a particular kind of run. “I’m 
recommending a good system for what we do for our call 
volume and for what we do,” Ridings said. “We could 
install it ourselves.”

Ridings said this new type of system “is the very 
standard practice in every fire house across the country 
except for El Paso County,” but he expects the county to 
start dispatching this way. “By trying it out here, the way 
we’re dispatching to Wescott and Tri-Lakes at this point 
will be the county standard, I guarantee you.” He said 
this system is affordable to most fire departments. 

The board members discussed which line item in 
the budget could be used to pay for this new station alert 
system. A motion to authorize up to $16,000 passed 
unanimously.

Ridings said the total of 185 calls in January was 33 
percent higher than in January 2012, due to more AMR 
runs, more “good intent” calls, and more calls cancelled 
by dispatch while en route. He said about 94 percent of 
in-district, non-AMR calls took less than eight minutes 
for response.

Finance report
Administrative Assistant Cheryl Marshall reported that 
she had received the last wildland income expected from 
the Hewlett Fire, but she advised waiting until March to 
approve the final end of year 2012 financial statements so 
that she could account for any last-minute bills for 2012. 

For 2012, net income was about $2 million and net 
expenses were about $1.8 million. A total of 97 percent of 
the budget was expended, and 23 percent of the reserves 
designated were expended, “mostly for building Station 
2,” Marshall said.

Campbell commented on the opportunities presented 
by sending crews to other wildland fires. “It’s great that 
we can do that and use the equipment and skills, and it’s 
great training of course, and certainly valuable from a 
help perspective on all the fires. I know we had lots of 
opportunity last year to help out.”

Director Harland Baker suggested applying the 
roughly $187,000 surplus from 2012 against debt for Sta-
tion 2. “The idea is to free up ongoing expense so you 
could turn it into hiring people.” Marshall said Wells Far-
go would also be willing to negotiate a new loan package, 
and board members agreed to discuss these ideas further 
after the official 2012 audit is done.

Marshall said that she’s almost through making the 
arrangements to move the district’s banking accounts to 
Wells Fargo. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:59 p.m.
**********

The next meeting will be held at 7 p.m. on March 19 at 
Station 1, 15415 Gleneagle Drive. Meetings are normally 

held on the third Tuesday of the month. Information: 488-
8680.

Lisa Hatfield can be reached at lisahatfield@ocn.me.

Above: Newly certified paramedic Valerie Marshall, 
left, is congratulated by her dad, Tom Marshall, and 
Board Chairman Scott Campbell, right, after her 
swearing-in ceremony on Feb. 19. She said, “This 
is what I started on the Fire Department for, and 
now I’m here, 10 years later. Thank you everybody 
so much. I love all you guys, and thank you for this 
opportunity.” Photo by Lisa Hatfield.

TREE MAN 
Tree Service & Fire Prevention

We are a local 
professional tree 
service offering 
quality work at 

affordable prices. 

• We do all types of 
tree work any time 
of year: Removal, 
thinning, trimming, 
chipping. 

• Winter discounts

719-488-1818
Licensed and Insured
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1445 Cipriani Loop, east of I-25  
off Highway 105 & Knollwood. 

(719) 487-8660

Spice It Up!
Are you ready to update your look? 

I specialize in the latest razored, 
texturized cuts and color trends 

Arlene Nelson

R. Peterson Construction, LLCR. Peterson Construction, LLC
Licensed and Insured 

“Specializing in New Construction” 

Richard Peterson, General Contractor 
(719) 481-1868 

petersonconstruction@yahoo.com

Basement Finishes 
 Detached Garages 

Remodels  
Interior Trim

 Custom Homes

Décor by Diane
Interior Painting 

No job too small. Over 30 years experience. 
(719) 488-0817

Get Your Mind 
in the Gutter

With winter upon us and the holi-
days over, now is the time to get your 
mind in the gutter. If your gutters are 
full of ice and snow, call Kirt Byerly, the 
new dealer for Gutter Helmet in the 
Colorado Springs areas.  

Our company, Gutter Helmet of the 
Pikes Peak Region can help you with 
those icicles and ice dams that are 
causing very dangerous areas that you 
or your guests can slip on. We have a 
product called Helmet Heat that can be 
installed and will melt away your trou-
bles.  

Visit us on our website www.
gutterhelmetcoloradosprings.com. Or 
call us today at 495-2673 or email us at 
info@gutterhelmetcoloradosprings.
com.

BEFORE AFTER 

Piano Lessons
Taught by Andrea Milliman 

Bachelor of Music Ed 
Experience in IN, FL, Japan, and CO 
Call 719-481-4131 for more info 


